
Call for Papers and Commentators  
European Law Section’s Works-in-Progress Panel for Emerging Scholars  

 
AALS Section on European Law 

New Voices in European Law: Works-in-Progress Panel 
 

AALS Annual Meeting January 2021 
 
  

The Section on European Law is pleased to announce a Call for Papers for the Section’s New 
Voices in European Law: Works-in-Progress Panel. Up to four emerging scholar faculty members 
will be selected to present their papers at the AALS 2021 Annual Meeting.   

The purpose of this works-in-progress program is to bring together emerging scholars (pre-tenure 
or teaching for eight or fewer years) and senior European law scholars for a productive exchange on 
the works presented. Each emerging scholar will be paired with at least one senior scholar who will 
review the paper presented. The panel offers emerging scholars an opportunity to present and 
receive useful feedback on papers that have not yet been published. The senior commentator will be 
prepared to offer constructive comments at the session and/or in writing.  Papers must be “in 
progress” as of the time of the Annual Meeting in January 2021.  A paper accepted for publication 
but still undergoing revision is considered “in progress.” Presenters selected for the panel must 
submit a draft paper of sufficient length (30 – 60 pages double-spaced), along with an abstract, by a 
to-be-determined date in December 2020, to allow the commentators time to prepare comments.  

Form and length of submission: 
 
Please submit a 300 – 400 word abstract in Word or PDF to the European Law Section 
Chair, Kristen Barnes at gkbarnes@syr.edu. Include in the subject line: “Submission for 
European Law Emerging Scholars’ Panel.” Submissions must be received by September 1, 
2020.  
 
Senior scholars interested in serving as commentators: 

If you are interested in serving as a commentator for a paper submitted by an emerging scholar, 
please email Kristen Barnes at gkbarnes@syr.edu. 

 

Please be aware that all selected participants and commentators  
are responsible for their own expenses and fees related to  

the AALS Annual Meeting, including the AALS registration fee. 
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